
South Goldenrod Safe Neighborhood Meeting 

June 23, 2016 

 

President Blackman called the meeting to order at 6:35pm 

President Backman expressed her interest in opening this meeting with a prayer due to recent incidents 

happening in the Orlando area.  She asked if there was any opposition.   No opposition was presented 

and it was agreed to adopt the praying idea.  Prayer for unity and peace was conducted by Jim. 

 It was noted that John was still on vacation.  

Guest Speaker 

 No guest speaker 

 Laura Lang, from OCSO   will be  next month’s speaker and she will talk about fraud and  how to 

prevent elder fraud. 

Off Duty Patrol Report/ Orange County Sheriff’s Department 

 4 dispatched calls, 68 self-initiated calls, 9 motor vehicle  stops, 36 citations, 44 community 

contacts. Average from May 

Old and New Business 

 Traffic Box – the previous  designer resigned, we are looking for a student artist for assistance. 

 Sign for Quail Hollow Subdivision - the paperwork is in hand.   No less than 3 estimates are 

needed, not exceeding $5K for a double sided “Quail Hollow at Rio Pinar” sign.  We are in the 

process of selecting the color to be used for the sign. 

 Community Conference 7/9/2016 - 7:30-2:30pm at the Renaissance Center Great opportunity to 

meet other groups, exhibitions, ideas, give away, etc.  It is about a full day activity.  The Mayor and 

Commissioners, etc. will be guests.  Registration on line prices run from $10.00 to $15.00. 

 

 Old business- no truck issues on Quail Hollow  for the last two months. 

 Sentinel- will leave newspapers only on those residents’ homes that pick up and reflect the 

interest in the paper. 

 Bulk trash- trash issues on Parrot Dr. vacant house.  The same was creating debris and trash 

overflow. Awareness;   Bulk trash will call  residents to let them  know when is the collection day 

will be.  

 No August meeting  Rick Singh will be aqt our September meeting. 

 



 

Treasure’s report 

 Treasurer Miriam reported that the South Goldenrod Safe neighborhood fund balance was 

$402.56, plus the $35.00 from raffle, the new balance is of $437.56. 

 Motion was presented to reimburse a total of $71.89 to Mr. Oscar Soto, for the purchase of 30 

bags of mulch for landscaping for the Bacchus Gardens subdivision entrance. Discussion 

generated ideas as to how any future situations should be handled before proceeding.  Jim 

suggested that any member should ask before engaging in any expense before proceeding since 

SGSN’s funds are very limited. Jason agreed the residents should ask first.   It was therefore 

decided that Mr. Soto will not reimbursed. 

     

 Review minutes 

 A motion to accept the May Minutes was made by Sally and second by Ernesto.  The minutes 

were accepted by unanimous vote. 

 50/50 drawing total $30.00 won by Sally. She was awarded $15.00 and $15.00 went to the 

treasury. 

 

Adjournment 

 

 The meeting was adjourn at 7:22pm 

 Next meeting July/21/2016 

 


